BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
CONTINUED REGULAR MEETING

Monday, December 7, 2015
7:00 pm at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

The meeting was reconvened at 7:00pm by Council President Stan Glowaski by the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  The Secretary, Kim Sacco, was asked to call roll with Councillors Gary Damich, Stan Glowaski, Timothy Jansante, Roy Larimer, Robert Paul and Shannon Watson all being present.  Councillor William Jobes was excused.  Also present was Solicitor Dennis Makel.
Discussion regarding ASG Services LLC low bid on Residential Refuse Collection began.  Two representatives from ASG presented themselves at the council meeting and were asked by council to talk as to their experience and intentions.  Mr. Shaun Baker, CEO took the floor.  He maintained that although ASG currently does not provide any residential services, they have made a down payment on a truck which they intended to purchase if awarded this contract.  They would have enough employees to run this route, they have employees with Residential Refuse experience as well as a consultant that they hired.  They would be using a Westmoreland County landfill and would have back up equipment if their truck broke down.
Council adjourned to an executive session at 7:05 pm.
Council reconvened at 7:16 pm after an executive session.

Council President Stan Glowaski asked Mr. Baker if ASG Services would consider a one year contract.  Mr. Baker assured council that they would.

It was moved by Gary Damich and seconded by Bob Paul to reject both Waste Management’s Proposal and ASG Services Proposal.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Shannon Watson, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of entering into a one year contract with ASG Services beginning January 1, 2016 with an option to renew with the same terms and conditions at the end of one year if those terms are met.
It was moved by Timothy Jansante, seconded by Roy Larimer to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:27pm.  All were in favor.

The meeting was called back to order at 7:28pm. 

It was moved by Gary Damich, seconded by Bob Paul and all were in favor of changing the monthly garbage collection bill per household from $9.70 per month to $9.80 per month tio cover the cost of the new contract.  All were in favor. 

It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Roy Larimer and all were in favor of adjourning.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Kimberly G. Sacco

Secretary/Treasurer
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